Minutes from the May 15, 2000, Student Technology Fee Committee meeting are as follows: 

In Attendance: Dr. Mike Asoodeh, Dr. Jill Landesberg, Dr. Bea Baldwin, Mr. TiJean Rodriguez, Ms. Donna Methvien, Mr. Cleve Bankston, Ms. Jessica Ridgel. Rosalyn Chauvin, Archie Carriere and Clarissa Schiro were also present. 

· Mr. Rodriguez introduced a new Student Technology Fee Committee member, Ms. Jessica Ridgel. He is working on filling the remaining two open student positions vacated by departing seniors.

· The minutes from the April meeting were approved.

· Student Technology Liaisons – Clarissa reported that Ms. Kim Hunter has requested an additional Liaison for Student Affairs. She will work with Ms. Hunter to determine what this third position is for. Clarissa is continuing to work on assigning the Liaisons in the various areas.

· Storage Room Door – Donna Methvien reported that Facility Planning recently informed her of available storage areas that may be better suited for the delivery and storage of tech fee supplies. She would like to look at these other possibilities before pursuing installation of a door in the McClimans storage area.

· One-time Technology Purchase Proposals - Dr. Landesberg distributed the list with the subcommittee’s recommendation for proposals to be funded. The committee voted 7-0 in favor of recommending approval to Dr. Moffett on all of the proposals. The committee also agreed to put on hold the purchase of one of the approved items (Docushare) until some questions could be answered. Dr. Asoodeh commended the subcommittee’s hard work in evaluating each of these proposals. The subcommittee members were: Dr. Jill Landesberg, Dr. Bea Baldwin, Archie Carriere, TiJean Rodriguez, Cleve Bankston, Charles Borchers and Erin Buratt. Action Item: Dr. Asoodeh will prepare a memo to Dr. Moffett requesting his approval of the recommended proposals.

· 2000-2001 Budget – Dr. Mike Asoodeh distributed the 2000-2001 Budget for approval. The committee voted 7-0 in favor of recommending approval of this $1,250,000 budget to Dr. Moffett and the Vice Presidents this month.

· Upgrade Schedule for Labs – The committee voted 7-0 in favor of approving the revised first year of the computer lab upgrade plan. We will be staying with a three year plan but ascertain through an annual assessment of the facilities by the STS Coordinator and review of the usage data (available through the sign in program) which labs may need to be upgraded on that schedule. This information will be used to determine which labs should be upgraded in subsequent years. Thus we are (based on assessment) recommending that we proceed with upgrade in 2000-2001 for the following labs from the list: McClimans 104, Student Productivity Lab, Tinsley Lab, Music, Education and Biology. 

Dr. Jill Landesberg had to leave the meeting at this time due to a previous commitment.  

· $2,000 Proposals - Dr. Asoodeh presented a proposal from Dr. Gerald Guidroz for the St. Tammany Center to purchase a projector and screen. The vote was 6-0 in favor of approving this purchase. Action Item: Rosalyn will notify Dean Guidroz of the approval and request that they submit a PR for this purchase. 

· Use of Used Computers - Dr. Baldwin recommended brainstorming by e-mail over the break about some ideas of what can be done with the computers purchased by the STF that are being replaced. We will begin having some of the first computers coming off line very shortly and everyone expressed a desire to see them not sit in a warehouse after coming off line.

· Moving Open Lab to Building B - Dr. Baldwin presented a recommendation to the committee to move one of the McClimans Open Labs to Building B on North Campus. Several advantages were mentioned including: available parking, access to the facilities, better security, spreading out open labs around campus rather having than two in the same building. A vote was not taken at the meeting so that the committee members can give this some thought. Action Item: Rosalyn will poll the committee members for a vote by e-mail. 

· Increasing Student Tech Fee - TiJean brought up the subject of increasing the Student Tech Fee to able to increase the services we offer and the number of computers supported by the Student  Tech Fee. He mentioned a $75.00 cap on the fees. He plans on meeting with Dr. Moffett and Ms. Hunter to discuss this with them.

· Unless a special need arises, there will be no meetings until later in the summer. 

· The meeting was adjourned at 1:00 p.m. 

